



April 8, 2015

Dave Sanders USFS McKenzie Bridge R.D. 57600 McKenzie Highway McKenzie Bridge, OR 97413 444 A Street Springfield, OR 97477 (541)726-2587 ext. 23 (541)726-2596 – FAX http://healthoregon.org/dwp

RE: Compliance Schedule for Correcting Violations at the USFS Big Lake Campground Public Water System 41 92802

Dear Dave Sanders,

This letter is a follow-up to our conversation(s) regarding the timeframe for correction of the violations specified below at the USFS Big Lake Campground. As we discussed, when unresolved violations are associated with a public water system for more than 5 months, the violations must be addressed with a written corrective action plan. Because this is a seasonal system this letter is a reminder of the actions required before the campground is reopened this spring.

The USFS Big Lake Campground water system has the following violations that must be resolved within 90 days:

• OAR 333-061-0032(5)(a) requires, in part, that disinfection treatment be sufficient to ensure the adequate inactivation or removal of certain pathogens. The disinfection treatment however was not sufficient to achieve the treatment requirements in August, September and October 2014.

Per our conversations, you have agreed to resolve the above violations according to the following compliance schedule:

1) The water system must train staff to properly operate the water system before the campground reopens, including the correct procedure for measuring chlorine, pH, temperature, turbidity, how to calculate CT and how to correctly complete the monthly surface water report. Please send me a letter or an email when the training has been completed. This violation may be returned to compliance after the training has been completed and a monthly SWTR has been submitted documenting that the minimum required CT's were met. I am available to assist with training.

Failure to comply with the above compliance schedule may result in formal enforcement action which could include the assessment of civil penalties. If you have any questions or concerns, please call me at (541)726-2587 ext. 23 or email Laura.c.burns @state.or.us.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Laura Burns

Sincerely,

Laura Burns REHS

Natural Resource Specialist

OHA Drinking Water Services

cc: Drinking Water Services Enforcement

Loren & Sheryl Fox, America Land and Leisure